Fremont Center, NY                                                                    January 14, 2015

The reorganizational meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
A motion was made to accept the minutes of the 12/10/14 meeting that was recessed and the 12/30/2014 meeting was made by Councilman Paul Kellam, seconded by Councilman John Meyer and carried with all ayes.

Organizational Meeting
Meetings will be held at 7 pm on the second Wednesday of every month at the Town of Fremont Town Hall.

Official Depositories – Jeff Bank, Bank of America, Catskill Hudson Bank and any other reputable insured institutions for considerations.

Official Newspaper – Sullivan County Democrat

Reimbursement for mileage – State Set Rate 57.5 cents per mile
When a special meeting is called the requirement of written notice to each board member and Town Clerk will be waived. Notice will be given either in person or via telephone in a timely manner.

Appointments –

Deputy Supervisor                             Paul Kellam

Bookkeeper                                       Sandra Sipple
Independent Auditor                          Rouis & Co.

Budget Officer                                   George Conklin III

Attorney for Town                             Michael Davidoff

Planning Board Attorney                   Michael Davidoff

Dog Control Officer                           Raymond Swack

Deputy Dog Control Officer               Bonnie Swack

Code Enforcement Officer                James McElroy

Health Officer                                    Paul Salzburg

Registrar of Vital Statistics                Diane Hess

Town Historian                                  Shirley Rangaves

Fire Advisory Board                          Shane Cruz
UDC Representative                         James Greier

UDC Alternate                                   George Conklin III

Motion to accept appointments was made by Councilman Paul Kellam, seconded by Councilman Louis Milucky and carried with all ayes.

Supervisor George Conklin III spoke regarding the auditing of  the Justice Court and the Highway Department. Our independent auditor Rouis & Co. said that the Supervisor and Board members can do this by going through the books of such.
Supervisor George Conklin III said he would set up a schedule for February to go 
through all the offices’ books.

Supervisor George Conklin III spoke regarding the County making a mistake again with the Long Eddy Water District taxpayer’s tax bills causing the Town of Fremont to pass a resolution to correct these bills again.
Resolution 1 – 2015 Where the Town of Fremont authorizes the Supervisor to file a correction of error of multiple parcels in the Long Eddy Water District. These corrections will be applied to 56 parcels. A motion to accept was made by Councilman Brian Brustman, seconded by Councilman Louis Milucky and carried with all ayes.  (Resolution attached)
Lake Muskaday Bridge is completed and a grant contract from Senator Bonacic’s office has been given to Kara McElroy to go over.

Long Eddy Water shed roof project has been started.
The speed zone limit paperwork for Hankins has been sent out to the DOT for their review.

Still nothing from Time Warner Cable.

Supervisor George Conklin III spoke about the passing of Lt. Col. Bill Brustman and what a great man he was and how he will be missed. Doris Sharp said they would be honoring him this year at the Fremont Memorial Parade with a rider less horse.

Supervisor George Conklin III spoke regarding the upkeep of the Town Hall building and the possibility of a pole shed to house equipment in.
Don Downs asked what the problem was with the water shed roof and Supervisor George Conklin told him about the problem of the snow coming off the roof and blocking the door.

Highway Superintendent John Hubert spoke regarding purchasing a new sander spreader but said he was going to wait till spring.

Town Historian Shirley Rangaves said she was working on some projects and would be getting back to us.

Town Clerk Diane Hess swore in Councilman John Meyer.

Doris Sharp asked if there were any changes in the Planning Board and the Zoning Board and who was the Long Eddy Water Manager. Supervisor George Conklin III said there were no changes and that he was the water manager.
She also asked if the changes to the budget made in the last meeting changed the total of the budget because she read the minutes and they were unclear.

She also asked about the audit of the previous Town Clerk and present Town Clerk. She said that it had been 2 years since an audit and Supervisor George Conklin III corrected her and said they had been audited by the comptrollers a year ago.

Town Clerk Diane Hess spoke to Doris Sharp regarding the minutes. If she has a problem with them to please speak to the Town Clerk about any corrections or additions before they are accepted by the board.

The Long Eddy water ramp access was discussed again. Councilman Brian Brustman said he had received a letter that it was rejected. Supervisor George Conklin III heard that the plans had changed and was going to be expanded.

Someone asked if there were vacancies on the Planning Board and the ZBA. Supervisor George Conklin III said that there was one on each but that there hasn’t been any appointments made yet.
Kate Bowers asked if there was anything new regarding the Delaware Valley School. Supervisor George Conklin III said he thought she was working on becoming chartered. But she has not contacted the Town yet.

Corky Karkkainen asked if he could get a letter from the Town Board regarding his renaissance project on the  Henderson Road Cemetery. This was approved and letter will be sent.
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:40 pm was made by Councilman Brian Brustman, seconded by Councilman Louis Milucky and carried with all ayes.
